
 

 

Ordinance Committee 

8-4-2015 

Meeting started at 9:04 a.m. 

 

Members present - Debra Estep, Wayne Hazzard & Kenneth Rathje 

Other Present – David Quinn, Kyle Romzek, Terry Kelly and Jamie Learman 

 

The committee reviewed ordinance chapter 208, which deals with purchases.  They 

recommended the limits be adopted by Council for “Self Purchase” $0 to $2,500, “Informal 

Purchase” $2,501 to $10,000, “Formal Purchase Limit” $10,001 to $20,000 and “Excess of 

Formal” over $20,000.  They were all in favor of this, and presenting a rewording of several parts 

of this chapter. 

 

The committee recommended to the Council the changing of chapter 220, which involves Council 

pay.  They recommended putting in language that allows Council members to opt out of being 

paid, if they choose, with Council approval.  All were in favor of this. 

 

Quinn and Romzek discussed parking on the streets and the need to start enforcing violations for 

overnight parking. 

 

The Committee called in Terry Kelly and they discussed the issues with signs on the sidewalks and 

signs in need of repair, and the need to start enforcing the sign violations. 

 

Terry discussed the camping (662.03) and storage of recreational vehicles (1286.15 (e)) 

ordinances.  He recommended to the committee to put in wording for consecutive days for the 

14 day per year requirement in the storage ordinance.  He also requested the camping ordinance 

have this 14 consecutive day requirement and clarify some wording regarding access to the 

houses with water.  The committee was all in favor of this. 

 

The committee also discussed adding to Chapter 278 an ordinance for tree removal on private 

property when they are a hazard to others property.  The committee was all in favor of adding 

this ordinance and sending it to John Ferris after the first reading. 

 

 

Adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Learman, Clerk                                                                   Debra Estep, Chairperson 


